
NOTICE OF ADDENDUM #1 

Request for Proposal No. 2022/23-01 Vision Insurance 

for County Employees 

This one (1) page must be completed and submitted with 

all other documents in the Proposal Package 
 

By signing this page and submitting a proposal, vendor hereby acknowledges that it/they have 

read and understand all terms, conditions, and requirements set forth in the Request for 

Proposal and the attached addendum #1. In addition, acknowledges the addenda(s) that have 

been issued. 

Offeror Information: 

Signature:  

Print Name & Title:  

Firm Name:  

Mailing Address:  

City, State, Zip:  

Phone & Fax: 
 

Email Address:  

 

 

This needs to be submitted with the proposal for RFP 

2022/23.01 



NOTICE OF ADDENDUM #1 
TO: 

Request for Proposal No. 2022/23-01 

 
Issue Date: September 2, 2022 

The Board of County Commissioners of Curry County, State of New Mexico, has issued the 

following Addendum #1 to the Request for Proposal for Vision Insurance for County Employees 

No. 2022/23-01.  

This Addendum is issued to reflect the following changes and address the following questions:  

1. Questions:  

Question 1 – What is the census? Total eligible lives for the plan (employees) as well as 

the number of lives enrolled in the vision plan.  

 

Answer –   The County has an estimated 190 employees and an estimated 85 employees 

enrolled in the current vision plan.  

 

Question 2 - What are the current rates? 

 

Answer – Refer to Exhibit A.   

 

Question 3 – What is the current enrollment by tier? 

 

Answer – Our current option through EyeMed does not have tiers available for the    

employees to choose from so all are currently under the same plan. 

 

Question 4 – Is this employee funded or self-funded?  

 

Answer – Our current coverage is a State Plan so it is self-insured by the State.  
 

 

All of the remaining terms and conditions of RFP No. 2022/23-01 have not been altered or changed 

and remain the same.  

Questions concerning this addendum should be directed to Lorraine Schlimm, Purchasing Agent 

at lschlimm@currycounty.org.  August 31, 2022 at 5:00 PM Mountain time is the last date and 

time for written questions. No more questions will be received after this date and time.  

 

End of Addendum #1 

mailto:lschlimm@currycounty.org


 


